

SYDLING ST NICHOLAS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held on 01st October2018 at Sydling St Nicholas Village Hall

Members Present: 

Councillors:
C Legg (Chairman), P Davies (Vice Chairman), A Newman, D Tucker, M Hole.

Cllr Mary Penfold (WDDC)
Cllr Jill Haynes (DCC)

1.	Apologies for absence
Cllr’s Elson and Durack sent apologies

2.	Declarations of pecuniary and other interests
None were declared.

3.	Minutes of previous meeting 03rd September 2018
These were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

4.	Issues arising from the last meeting
It was confirmed that the naming of the new development at Broadridge View followed all protocol as set out by DCC.

5.	Update from the Chairman
The Chairman wished to thank Peter and Nichola Radbournefor their fantastic work in replacing the wooden structure of the Multi Play in the Play Park. Their expertise was invaluable. 

6.	Democratic discussion period
The hedges along Dorchester Road were again mentioned.
Cllr Legg apologized as he had not got around to speaking to the residents but will soonest.
It was also mentioned that the cut through by the play park was overgrown and it would seem a good idea to form a working party to cut it back.
All members were in support of this.

7.	To receive reports from the County & District Councillors
Cllr Haynes spoke on the latest developments on LGR including the issue of TUPE.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Penfold mentioned that grants from the market had been donated to local causes.

8.	To receive a finance report and to agree action in response to proposals and payment approvals
The following payment was authorized and approved for payment:

S Elson		£131.33	Chq 665

9.	To receive a report on the following matters in the parish and to agree action in response to any 	proposals:
Planning
There were no new applications
Footpaths
There were no issues
Highways
Cllr Newman noted that the old pole on East Street had not been removed.
Cllr Legg said he would remove
Play Park
Cllr Elson was not present
Flooding
Cllr Durack was not present
Trees
There was one tree application for a reduction in an Ash.
This already had been approved by WDDC.

10.		Planning contravention issues
Two minor planning contraventions had been passed to the Parish Council.
It was unanimously agreed that due to their nature no further action needed to be taken.

11.		Replacement of zip wire components and parts
It was noted on the inspection report that the zip wire brake needed replacing. On further examination it was agreed that the wire was also in need of repair. However, the cost would greatly exceed the current budget.
It was unanimously agreed to replace both the seat brake and wire with the money coming from Play Park reserves. 

12.		Initial Precept discussion
It was agreed not the raise the Precept.
Cllr Newman suggested that the biggest liability was the Play park and that the budget for this should increase.
The Clerk would produce revised figures for the next meeting.

13.		Items for the next meeting
Precept
Village Furniture
Noticeboard

14.	Date of next meeting(s)					03rdDecember 2018


	

There being no further business the meeting closed at 1953hours.
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